The mission of the Washington County School District is to empower all students to become well educated, productive citizens by providing appropriate, high quality, and rigorous educational programs in a safe learning environment.

WORKSHOP

of the
WASHINGTON COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD
October 2, 2017 – 3:00 p.m.
Board Room - Administration Building
Chipley, Florida

MINUTES

The Washington County School Board met in a Workshop session at the designated time and place. Chairman Vann Brock, Vice Chairman Ms. Susan Roberts, Mr. Terry Ellis, Mr. Milton Brown, Dr. Lou Cleveland and Superintendent Joseph Taylor were present.

I. CALL TO ORDER/ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA:

Chairman Vann Brock opened the workshop. The agenda was unanimously approved on a motion made by Mr. Terry Ellis and a second by Dr. Lou Cleveland.

II. ITEMS TO DISCUSS:

Facilities

Superintendent Taylor and CRA Architect Greg Kelley reviewed the proposed renovation and remodeling projects for the old Kate M. Smith Elementary School and the Vernon High School football field. They showed aerial photos and diagrams of the projects discussing the following:

Phase I

- Old Kate M. Smith Elementary School Renovation
 - ~ The old KMS current site
 - ~ Removal of old trees for the new parking area and sidewalks
 - ~ Putting the other property on the market
 - ~ The cafeteria renovations for the proposed new WC Board room
 - ~ The designs, layout and technology of the new Board room
 - ~ Setting up a committee to work on the Board room interior design
 - ~ The cost of the project (approximately \$300,000 for building-\$200,000 for parking lot-- two separate contracts for cost savings)
- Chipley High School Football Field Restroom Renovations
 - ~ The construction of a brand new building for the restrooms
 - ~ The placement, design and layout of the new restrooms
 - ~ Moving the bus parking over to accommodate adding the restrooms

- ~ Using FPTC Heavy equipment class to clear out areas
- ~ Ramps and retainer walls
- ~ Putting sidewalks around the Visitors side for better traffic flow
- ~ Cutting openings on the Home side to create sidewalks for better traffic flow
- ~ Potential area for convenient handicap parking
- ~ The cost of the project (approximately \$300,000--two separate contracts)
- ~ Future plans for the existing restrooms and concession stand

The estimated cost of both projects is approximately \$800,000 and the goal is to be completed by June 30, 2018. It was a consensus of the board to move forward with these projects.

Phase II

• The Third Grade building renovation for the new District Office (to start after completion of Phase I)

To install a generator to be used by the new District office and Board Room

See Supplement book for documentation.

III.	ADJOURN:	With no	further	business to	discuss.	the	Workshor	was adjourned	
------	----------	---------	---------	-------------	----------	-----	----------	---------------	--

VANN BROCK, CHAIRMAN SUSAN ROBERTS, VICE-CHAIRMAN TERRY ELLIS MILTON BROWN DR. LOU CLEVELAND

JOSEPH TAYLOR, SUPERINTENDENT/SECRETARY

obei ii iii ilon, boi enii i endei i i beckei ii ki